
 
 

 
 
 

 
Circular No.124/2018-19                                                       Date  :  26 Mar, 2019 
 

INTRODUCING ARTIFICIAL INTELLIGENCE  
- A SKILL BASED SUBJECT 

 
Dear Parent, 
 
Kindly refer to our Circular No.123/2018-19 dated 15 Mar, 2019 informing about the introduction of the subject, 
Artificial Intelligence from Class-IV onwards. 
 
As you all must have read – All eyes are on the upcoming generation of workers – known as the most digitally 
adept generation yet – to see how they can apply critical thinking skills and technology knowledge to achieve 
new levels of human progress in the highly technologically advanced workplace of tomorrow. 
 
Artificial Intelligence (AI) is being widely recognized to be the power that will fuel the future global digital 
economy.  The school through its ATAL TINKERING LAB (Under the aegis of NITI Aayog) is now set to make 
its next generation of students ‘AI Ready’.  
 
As a beginning in this direction the school is introducing Artificial Intelligence as a sixth subject for Classes 
IV–IX.  The proposed Artificial Intelligence programme will actually teach how to code.  The coding syllabus is 
in tandem with the IT Books prescribed by the school.    
 
Further, for Classes IV – IX, if any student fails in any one elective subject (Science, Mathematics and Social 
Science) then the same will be replaced by the skills subject and the result will be computed based on best 
five subjects, but at the same time, it will be mandatory for the child to appear in all six subjects.   
 
This change has been brought in to orient the students to explore new avenues and acquire pre-professional 
skill to face the challenges of life in future.  
 
The training and skill education fee details are now available on school website under ‘Statement of Fee’. 
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